
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 

14 March 2011 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor David Brodie (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
Anne Stockdale, Jonathan Bellis, Bettie Gilliatt and Sarah Rao
IN ATTENDANCE:   PC Neil Busby, Mr S Woods and Mrs M D’Artrey
11/15  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk and Hilary Davies
11/16  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME

1)  Licensing Application for Marco Marco – Former Premises of The Little Chef –

the Parish Council had received a large number of letters of concern by local residents about the application of the new owners for a range of licensable activities.

The Chairman summarised the Parish Council’s own objections to the application which included disturbance created by people leaving the premises at night; anti-social behaviour eg. excessive noise and revelry; unacceptable noise from vehicles arriving and leaving premises at night; light pollution from car headlights and lights from discos; disturbance by music, especially on summer nights when doors and windows were opened and nuisance from people congregating to smoke outside the premises, both the fumes drifting onto neighbouring properties and raised voices due to the consumption of alcohol.
Mr Woods stated that it was the prospect of late night opening which really frightened local residents.
The Chairman believed that what was probably a very speculative application had been withdrawn but undertook to inform local residents of any further developments.

2)
Littleton Hall Farm – the Chairman reported that he believed that the planning application had been put on hold whilst the question of tenancy was resolved.
3)
Planning Application 11/00636/FUL – Construction of New Building etc at Land to Rear of 6-8 Tarvin Road – Mrs D’Artrey explained her concerns that the main access to the site was by her house – a right of way that she was obliged to maintain.  The Parish Council noted that the new building was utilising footprints already in existence and as long as the proposals were within development permitted on the site could see no reason to object to the scheme.
4)
Road Issues – the issue of speed limits on the A51 was discussed and signage for the M6 continuing to route traffic down the road.  It was hoped that the campaign being led by Middlewich Town Council was progressing.  It was reported that Highways had covert speed indication devices available and was agreed that it be requested a unit be deployed in Littleton.
Action:  Councillor Bellis to report back re Middlewich TC and Clerk contact Highways re unit

5)
CCTV – Members discussed the use of CCTV by residents and the requirement to ensure the cameras are focussed within the boundary of the property.
11/17  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 24 January  2011 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
11/18  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1)
Landscaping to Surrounds of Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported that Councillor Brian Bailey had managed to secure a grant of £66.88 towards the cost of work to the surrounds of the Vicars Cross.  Whilst this was not as much as had been expected the Parish Council felt it was important that the work proceed, though this would have to be subject to approval by the Highways Service as it was their land.
RESOLVED:  that the quotation from Instant Landscapes of £456 (inc Vat) be
                       accepted subject to an extra 1” of gravel for £80 
Action:  Clerk to contact Highways and, if Highways are happy with what is proposed, ask Instant Landscapes to proceed.
2)  Parish Field – it was reported that the required fencing and filling of holes had been carried out 
3)  Litterpicking – the Clerk reported that Mrs Jones had decided to finish as Litter Warden with effect from 1 April.  Mr Woods kindly offered to pick litter as a volunteer, which the Parish Council appreciated, but as budget provision had already been made to fund the continuation of litter picking following the withdrawal of funding by CW&C, a paid replacement would have to be sought.

Action:  Clerk to put advertisement on notice boards for Litterpicker 

11/19  ROAD ISSUES
Members discussed the problems of cars obstructing the pavement on Tarvin Road with PC Busby who explained that in order to make a complaint a person had to stay with the offending car until the police arrived whereby they would then be able to act on it.
11/20  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
11/21  PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)   11/00636/FUL – Construction of New Dwelling (outline).  Upgrade of Existing Vehicular Access and Conversion of Existing Machinery/Workshop Building into Dwelling – 6-8 Tarvin Road, Littleton – the Parish Council discussed this at length and considered the observations of Mrs D’Artrey whose property contained one of the current accesses to the site.  The buildings presently in situ were derelict and it could be argued that the development would be a welcome improvement.
It should be queried, however, that the new house would be on the site of the existing outbuildings rather than the existing house.

RESOLVED:  that no objections be raised to the proposed development subject 

                       to the scheme falling within permitted development on the site

11/22   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                       32.000 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – March  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.31          


                      176.68
11/23  CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £7.23
11/24   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Elections 2011 Candidates Packs etc

Planning Application 11/00636/FUL

Census Day 27 March 2011 

Members’ Briefings
Licensing Application 11/00189 – Marco Marco Ristorante – 84 Tarvin Road and 
letters of concern from Mr & Mrs Clelland, Mr S Ely, Mr J Walker, Mr & Mrs Ellett, Mr G Cleverly, Mr S Woods, Mr & Mrs Farrell, Mrs H M Waine, Mr K Williams and verbally from Mrs M Knight

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Association of Local Councils 
Newsletter 137 March 2011
11/25  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on 

                       9 May 2011 (AGM)
11/26   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Electronic Consultation on Planning Applications – the Clerk agreed to represent the Parish Council at the meeting on 16 March with CW&C.

2)  Twinning Association – Littleton’s participation with Barrow in the Twinning Association was discussed.

3)  Parish Council Elections – the Clerk circulated Candidates Packs received from CW&C to Members.
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